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IMPORTANT– Use of paths  

Please ensure use of the paths for drop off and pick up of 
students. The front garden is being trampled and safety is 
always an issue in the staff car park. It is asked that you do 
not allow your children walk along the rock wall at the entry 
of the school, walk through the gardens or through the staff 
car park. There is access via the undercover area for 
prams. Thank you for your cooperation.  
 

NAPLAN 
The year 3 and  year 5 students will participate in NAPLAN testing  over the next two 
weeks.  
 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK—Congratulations! 

WEEK 2–   BIANCA 
 

WEEK 3—  GRIFFEN 
 

Coming up… 

 Wednesday 15 May/Thursday 16 May - STEM Workshops 

 Wednesday 15 May - P & C Sausage fundraiser  

 Thursday 16 May - Breakfast Club 

 Weeks 3 & 4 - NAPLAN testing, years 3 & 5 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

  



ANZAC 2019 
Anzac Assembly  

On Thursday the 2nd of May, Tammin Primary School held its annual Anzac 

Assembly. We were excited to share our research about the local service men 

who fought in World War 1.  

Frank Packham was born in Kalong Vale, Victoria 1888. He was sent to 

Bullecourt in France as a solider. He was very courageous and took out a    

machine gun area. He was unfortunately shot in the leg and shipped back to 

England to recover. He later returned to Tammin to start a family with the 

nurse he met and married.  

Harry York was born in Buenos Aires, Argentina 1891. He was enlisted as a 

telephone liner and was then sent to the front line. He too unfortunately got 

shot in the left hand. He later recovered and returned to Tammin to farm 

with his brother Herbert.  

Stanley Franklin was born in December, 1890. He was a foot solider with his 

horse and rifle. He was sent to Egypt where he was wounded in his elbow. He 

was treated and sent back to the war. He developed and illness and was sent 

back to Australia.  

Thank you to Mr Rees, Mrs Button, Mrs York and Mrs Packham for sharing 

some history about Tammin. We would also like to thank everyone who       

attended our Anzac Assembly.  

Mitchell and Megan.  



Wheatbelt Youth Council 
Last term the both of us, Alexis and Clare, attended our first Wheatbelt 

Council Meeting in Kellerberrin. In the meeting we discussed events 

and ideas that we could possibly do in our Wheatbelt. We had the    

meeting with our own principal, Mrs Sims, the Principal and Deputy 

Principal of Kellerberrin, with also some of Kellerberrin District High 

School councillors and the Kellerberrin Police. Last week we held our 

own student council meeting and discussed some ideas that we could 

bring to the next Wheatbelt Council meeting (this Wednesday). Our 

ideas involved a gathering for our student council to meet with         

Kellerberrin student council, a few different fundraisers, entertaining 

events and much more to come! Thank you.  

Alexis and Clare.  

 

Woolworths Earn and Learn  
We are collecting Earn and Learn stickers from Woolworths supermarkets. There is a                

collection box in the school office.  
 

Tammin P & C Association 

P & C sausage fundraiser every Wednesday this term.  

Sausages $2.00  Icy poles .50c 


